[image: ]Classification: OFFICIAL

Classification: OFFICIAL

Classification: OFFICIAL

	

Board Meeting
26th February 2025
10.30am 
Teams Meeting


Present		Kevin Anderson, Chief Officer
Cllr William Sinclair
Mairi Coleman
			Benjamin Jones 
			Paul Ashworth, Services & Support Manager
Alex Edmonstone, Commercial Operations Manager
			Andrew Nisbet, Chair
			Cllr Maurice Corry
			Cllr Fiona Howard
			Kristen Simpson, Minutes


	No.
	Item

	1.
	Apologies

None


	2.
	AOCB

Board minutes from 26.11.24 & 29.01.25 for approval

Ross McLaughlin will be joining the meeting at around 11am to give an update on Helensburgh Leisure Centre.


	3.
	Declaration of Interest

None


	4.
	Board Minutes 29.01.25 & 27.11.24

The previous Minutes were agreed and proposed by Mairi Coleman and seconded by Andrew Nisbet.


	5.
	Financial Outlook and Messaging (verbal update)

Restricted


	6. 
	Performance Scorecard and Service Update

Restricted




	7. 
	Risk Register Update

Restricted



	8.
	Library Efficiency Actions Update

Restricted


	9. 
	Articles of Association Review Update

Restricted


	10.
	Annual Health and Safety Report

Alex informed the Board that the current 3-year Health and Safety Strategy had just come to an end.  David is currently pulling together the strategy for the next 3 years.

The online STITCH system is allowing us to understand where accidents and near misses happen.

External audits will continue and will be focused on Helensburgh in the coming year. 

There is work ongoing to improve the legionella and fire risk assessments.  

The next 3-year strategy should be available by the next Business and Performance Committee meeting. 


	11.
	AOCB

Update from Ross McLaughlin

The Board were given a verbal update regarding Helensburgh Leisure Centre. 

The Board were informed that the council was working with insurer, Zurich.
At present there is still some water ingress from the roof and recent high winds have made some of the softer roof material lose. At present there is a system internally to capture water and pump it away 24 hours a day. There is limited water ingress in the reception area and the changing village is unaffected. 
The second phase of recovery will commence when the water entering the building has stopped.  This will involve a full repair, appropriate survey works, a decision on a permanent roof solution.  

At present it is too early to understand the length of time it will take for a full reopening.  
Ross advised that Zurich have Business Continuity Insurance, and that LA may be able to reclaim monthly losses through this while the facility is closed.
Ross advised that a briefing note will be put together that can be shared publicly to update the community.   

Mid Argyll Sports Centre

The demand has increased since the revised opening hours.

Memberships have gone from 516 to 575. Alex will be attending a meeting to discuss expanding the gym facilities on the squash courts.  This has received some negative feedback form the community.  


	12. 
	Date of Next Meeting 

21st May 2025, Lochgilphead
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